
Issue #51 March 2024

Mining
  Matters

Contact us: Donna Fisher, Company Liaison Officer 0800 WAIHIGOLD (0800 924 444) waihigold.co.nz

Proposed Change to the Martha Mineral Zone
The proposed expansion of the Martha Pit, as part of the Martha Open Pit Project, would first require a change to 
the District Plan to increase the boundary to include all the land parcels necessary to support the expansion (this 
is inclusive of areas required for rehabilitation). No privately owned land will be rezoned as part of the plan change 
application.

In July 2021, OceanaGold shared details of a proposed change to the Martha Mineral Zone. The Hauraki District 
Council (HDC) has now announced the public notification phase of the proposed change. 

A CHANGE TO THE MARTHA MINERAL ZONE DOESN’T MEAN WE CAN MINE

Any mining activity is controlled by 
the Resource Management Act and 
resource consents would still need 
to be sought should the plan change 
be approved.

Now that HDC have publicly notified 
the plan change application, anyone 
(including members of the public, 
businesses, community groups, and 
councils) can make a submission on 
the plan change application.

The submission period will run from 
the 15th of February 2024 until the 
28th of March 2024.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS 
ABOUT THE PRIVATE PLAN CHANGE 
SUBMISSIONS PROCESS, IN THE 
FIRST INSTANCE PLEASE CONTACT 
HDC via bit.ly/MMZPC6

Correnso & Project Martha Community Meeting - March 14th
Our next Correnso and Project Martha Community Meeting will be held on 
Thursday the 14th of March from 5:30 to 7:30 pm.
This public meeting is designed to provide an update about works in 
the existing Correnso and Project Martha (including Rex) mining areas 
undertaken since the previous meeting.
The meeting will be held in the OceanaGold Education Centre on the corner 
of Moresby Avenue and Savage Road. This meeting is open to the public and 
all are welcome. For queries on all other current or proposed projects, please 
visit or call the Project Information Office.

Amenity Effects Programme (AEP) Payments
If you are already enrolled in the AEP and your property has qualified for payment in the latest cycle, you should 
by now have received a letter confirming your eligibility and the specific payment amount. 
If you are not currently enrolled in the programme but your property has qualified for payment in the latest cycle, 
OceanaGold representatives are currently visiting those properties with the necessary forms and details to sign up 
to the programme if you wish.
If you have any queries on the AEP please pop into our Project Information Office at 86 Seddon Street, Monday to 
Friday 10am – 2pm or call 021 190 1078 or 0800 924 444. 
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This information valid March 2024.
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Mine Development Plan
Published at the start of each month as 
required by the Correnso Underground 
Conditions of Consent, the Slevin 
Underground Conditions of Consent, and 
the Project Martha Conditions of Consent.

0800 WAIHIGOLD (0800 924 444)

www.waihigold.co.nz


